
La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers 

General Meeting Minutes 

October 28, 2014 
(Minutes will be voted on for approval at the November meeting.) 

 

Call to Order: 7:15pm. 

 

Rick Bice opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Approval of Minutes:  Vera Riser moved to accept the September 28, 2014 meeting minutes, 

Roxanne Baton 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Treasurers Report:  Dianna Nickelson handed out the October 28, 2014 Treasurers Report which 

included activity from September 28, 2014 through October 27, 2014 and proposed Budget for 

2014-2015.  Gary Pankey moved to accept the Treasurers Report, Peggy Spieger 2nd, motion carried.  

Gary Pankey moved to accept the 2014-2015 proposed Budget, Peggy Spieger 2nd, motion carried. 

 

New Members:  Ann Casper and Sid and Karen Gunter introduced themselves. 

 

Old Business: Gary Pankey presented the Bylaw changes we discussed at the September General 

meeting. After 30 days it was time to vote on the changes, Jim Kroeker moved to accept the changes, 

Norm Jansen 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Avalanche Report: Rick Bice has pamphlets for anyone who would like some information. 

 

OSSA Convention: Our next OSSA Convention coordination meeting will be November 5th at 

Gordy’s. The meeting starts at 6:00 pm. The City of La Pine has granted us $750 to go towards 

convention expenses in La Pine. 

 

OSSA Newsletter: Joe Patnode needs pictures or articles to submit to the newsletter. All articles for 

the newsletter are due by the 1st of the month; please have any article or photos to Joe by the 28th of 

the month so that he can include them. 

 

OSSA Calendars: Rick Bice has calendars for sale. 

 

Peggy Spieger reported that OSSA Snowmobile News will be going out this week. Peggy announced 

she will have snopark permits next week. Peggy also has pamphlets on Facts and Myths about 

snowmobiling. 

 

Vera Riser announced that the Trail Advisory Committee awarded money for a new toilet at 10 

mile. She also stressed that when they ask for us to write letters we need to write letters. 

 



Clothing: Judy Bice brought in club clothing for sale which included OSSA Convention jackets. Other 

convention clothing will be ready in November. Judy also asked if we could use some of the clothing 

for the balloon raffle at the convention, Jim Kroeker moved to raffle off  convention clothing, Norm 

Jansen 2nd, motion carried. 

 

Name tags: Contact Judy Bice if you need a name tag. The cost for not wearing your tag to a meeting 

has gone up to $1.00! 

 

Good of the Order: Dale Jellison. 

 

OOPS Award:  The OOPS award went to Mike McMillan. 

 

50/50:   Rita Webb did the 50/50; there was $85.00 with a $42.50 split, won by Jack Young.  

 

Next Meeting: Our next General meeting will be November 25th at the Moose Lodge. Our next 

Board meeting will be on November 12th at the Nickelson’s. If you plan to attend the Board meeting, 

please call Dianna Nickelson 3 or 4 days in advance so that she can have an accurate headcount. 

 

Adjourn: 8:05 pm 

 

 

 

Minutes Submitted by: Penny Vicari, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


